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The Sciences subcommittee of the CCI reviewed the semester conversion proposal for the Zoology minor on December 9th and voted unanimously to approve the proposal for consideration in the full CCI.

The Zoology Minor will convert from quarters to semesters with two moderate changes.  First, some courses underwent restructuring as a result of the shift from quarters to semesters (for example, EEOB 3410 Ecology will run under semesters with expanded content and will remain at 4 units under semesters).   Also, other required pre-minor courses (listed as required supportive courses) did not convert according to the expected 2/3 formula (for example, Biology 113 and 114 at 5 units each converted to Biology 1113 and 1114 at 4 units each).    These conversion factors would result in a slight increase in the number of hours for the minor.  The Zoology minor will therefore no longer require Organic Chemistry 231 (2310) or Physics 111 and 112 (1250 and 1251).    The minor will now consist of 22 semester units of required supportive courses, 11 units (three courses) of required core courses (two in EEOB—Ecology and Evolution—and one in Molecular Genetics—General Genetics), and 3 units (one course) in elective courses chosen from an approved list.  

The minor has no sequenced courses, and students under the current minor requirements will have the option during the transition to switch to the new requirements.  EEOB anticipates no difficulties for students pursuing the minor during the transition.

The proposal was approved unanimously by the Sciences subcommittee with a request for a few non-substantive corrections (changing the word “major” for “minor” and correcting the unit count in one place) that have subsequently been made.  I therefore recommend consideration and approval of this proposal by the full CCI.
Jim Fredal
